Goshen County Board of County Commissioners 831
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS of
GOSHEN COUNTY, WYOMING

Tuesday Sept 21, 2021

The Board of County Commissioners of Goshen County, Wyoming met in regular session on the above date
at 9:00 am at the Goshen County Courthouse in the Commissioners Chambers with the following members present
Chairman John Ellis, Vice Chairman Cody Cox and Cindy Kenyon, County Clerk and Clerk of the Board.
Commissioner Burkart is absent. The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. Commissioner Cox moved
to approve the agenda and the minutes of the last meeting, seconded and passed.

Resident Dennis Simmons requested permission to close a road in Hawk Springs for a cornhole tournament
September 25, 2021 from 8 am to Spm. Commissioner Cox moved to approve the closure as requested, seconded and
passed.

Sheriff Kory Fleenor presented the monthly report for the commissary account. Commissioner Cox moved to
accept the Sheriff’s report, seconded and passed.

County Assessor Debbi Surratt presented Reduction of Taxes Orders in the amount of $2082.64.
Commissioner Cox moved to approve the Orders as presented, seconded and passed.

County Treasurer Leticia Dominguez presented the monthly report for her department via email.
Commissioner Cox moved to accept the Treasurer’s report, seconded and passed. Commissioner Cox moved to ratify
the approval of the yearly Irrigation Certificates, seconded and passed.

County Clerk Cindy Kenyon presented the updated monthly report for her department. Commissioner Cox
moved to accept the updated warrant report, seconded and passed. The County Clerk also presented an engagement
letter with a new auditing firm. The prior auditors quit with very little notice due to staffing shortages. Commissioner
Cox moved to approve the engagement letter with Atlas pending legal review, seconded and passed. Commissioner
Cox moved to approve the Clerk’s report, seconded and passed.

Buck Klemola WYDOT Engineer presented a Wyoming Department of Transportation Acceptance
Certificate for OCO7086 Horse Creek Bridge Str #EYB. Commissioner Cox moved to approve the Acceptance
Certificate as presented, seconded and passed.

The Commission adjourned at 9:20 am. The next regular meeting will be Tuesday October 5, 2021 at the
usual place and time.

Attest:

Cynthia Kenyon John Ellis, Chairman
Goshen County Clerk Goshen County Commission



